
 

 

September 29, 2021 

 

 

Kyle Ayers, PE 

kyle@nccivil.com 

North Coast Civil Design, LLC 

35240 Tohl Ave, Nehalem, OR 97131 

503.812.3732        503.440.1088 

www.nccivil.com 

 

 

Re: North Fork Water Main Bore Project (PR#186-2019) 

 City of Nehalem (PWS ID#00554) 

 Final Approval 

  

Dear Mr. Ayers: 

 

Thank you for your submittal to the Oregon Health Authority’s Drinking Water Services 

(DWS) of the completed Project Final Approval Request form for the North Fork Water Main 

Bore Project on behalf of the City of Nehalem (PWS ID#00554), received September 28, 

2021.  On December 16, 2019 our office received a hard copy of the plans, Land Use 

Compatibility Statement (LUCS) and a check to cover the $3,300 review fee.  Plans, LUCS, 

and Technical Specifications were received via e-mail on 12/11/19 and a Conditional Approval 

letter was issued 12/17/19.  A LUCS from Tillamook County was received via e-mail on 

1/16/20.  The project is now granted Final Plan Approval. 

 

The project included installing roughly 1,840 LF of 8” DR-11, Class 200 fused HDPE 

waterline within Tillamook County public right-of-way for the North Fork Rd northeast of the 

City of Nehalem as shown below.  

  
 

 

 

 
PUBLIC HEALTH DIVISION 
Drinking Water Services  

 

 Kate Brown, Governor 

800 NE Oregon Street, #640 
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North Fork Water Main Bore Project (PR# 186-2019) - City of Nehalem (00554) 

Final Approval – September 29, 2021 

 

A copy of the Project Final Approval Request form (received 9-28-2021) and a copy of the 

LUCS from Tillamook County (received 1-16-2020) is shown below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for your cooperation in completing this plan review process and if  

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (971) 200-0288 or via e-mail at 

evan.e.hofeld@dhsoha.state.or.us. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Evan Hofeld, PE 

Regional Engineer 

Drinking Water Services 

 

cc:  Brian Moore, City of Nehalem.  bmoore@nehalem.gov  

 Jaime Craig, Tillamook County Environmental Health.  jcraig@co.tillamook.or.us  
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